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Carrier Notification 
SN91085089 
 
Date:  April 15, 2005 
 
To:  Competitive Local Exchange Carriers (CLEC) 
 
Subject: CLECs – (Product/Service) – Triennial Review Remand Order (TRRO) - Unbundling 

Rules 
 
On March 7, 2005, BellSouth released Carrier Notification SN91085061 advising CLECs that, as a 
result of the events described therein, it would continue to receive CLEC orders for “new adds” of 
former Unbundled Network Elements (UNE) as identified by the Federal Communications Commission 
(FCC) in the Triennial Review Remand Order (TRRO) beyond the beyond the March 11, 2005 effective 
date of the TRRO, as set forth in Carrier Notification SN91085039.  Specifically, BellSouth stated that it 
would “continue to accept CLEC orders for these ‘new adds’ until the earlier of (1) an order from an 
appropriate body, either a commission or a court, allowing BellSouth to reject these orders; or 
(2) April 17, 2005.” 
 
Consistent with Carrier Notification SN91085061 and orders issued by commissions and courts, this is 
to advise CLECs that, effective April 17, 2005, BellSouth will no longer accept new service requests 
from CLECs for mass market unbundled local switching and Unbundled Network Element-Platform 
(UNE-P) in the states of Florida, Georgia, Mississippi, and North Carolina.  However, in North Carolina, 
consistent with the NCUC order, BellSouth will continue to accept new service requests from CLECs for 
mass market unbundled local switching and UNE-P for embedded base customers at the customer’s 
existing locations that are currently served by UNE-P.  Such service requests must be submitted 
manually, but will be charged at the mechanized rate. 
 
BellSouth will continue to offer the following options to CLECs who wish to serve their customers with 
the combinations of switching and loops that constituted UNE-P: 
 

▪ Short Term (6 month) Commercial Agreement to permit the CLEC to place new orders 
for switching and port/loop combinations. 

 
▪ Long Term Commercial Agreement (through December 31, 2007) 

 
To obtain more information about this notification, please contact your BellSouth contract negotiator. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
ORIGINALSIGNED BY JERRY HENDRIX 
 
Jerry Hendrix – Assistant Vice President 
BellSouth Interconnection Services 
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